
Next week at our Annual Meeting we decide on a 
new Board of Directors and it is your opportunity 

Michael R. Clark, t o p u t t h a t Qi d cliche to work. If you can't 
run for office you could volunteer to serve on 

a committee, offer your course or facility for a meeting site, arrange for 
a quality educational program at a monthly meeting, or contribute an article 
of interest to our newsletter At the very least, attend next week and cast 
your ballot in person. 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
John F. Kennedy, when he was President, pop-
ularized the saying, quote f,Ask not what your 
country can do for you, but what you can do for 
your country". However worn out this old cliche 
maybe, it still has application in lfAsk not what 
GCSA of Northern California can do for you, but 
what can you do for GCSA of Northern California1,1. 
Action taken by GCSA of Northern California, or 
rather more to the point, that which the Board 
of Directors takes, affects the degree to which 
each of us individually and collectively enjoys 
the activities of our Association. 

MEETINGS 

MAY 6 Rossmoor, Walnut Creek 

MAY 19-20 California State Meeting Palm Springs (The Lakes) 

JUNE Half Moon Bay Golf Links, Half Moon Bay 

JULY 17 Superintendent/Pro Tourn. Silverado, Napa 

^Meeting places needed for September and October! 

BAY IRRIGATION & TURF SUPPLY 
2041 Commerce Avenue 
Concord 94520 

EWING IRRIGATION PRODUCTS 
2462 Polvorosa Ave 
San Leandro 94577 

CIARDELLA GARDEN SUPPLY, INC 
Top Dressing-Sand-Gravel 
2027 E. Bayshore, Palo Alto 94304 

SIERRA PACIFIC TURF SUPPLY 
615 Union Ave 
Campbell 95008 

H. V. CARTER COMPANY, INC 
1700 East 14th St, Box 12006 
Oakland 94604 

TURF & INDUSTRIAL EQUIPMENT CO 
Cushman - Daihatsu - Sanfu 
408 727-5660 (collect) 



Naumann's Norcal News by Don Naumann 
KURT BOSTAD has accepted the Superintendent position at Burlingame CC in 

Hillsborough, Kurt was the Assistant at Silverado CC. 

DAN BRUINSMA is the new Superintendent at Lew Galbraith GC in Oakland. Dan 
was the Superintendent at Tularcitos CC one and half years ago and has 
been chasing polar bears in Alaska sinceG 

MARVIN KING has accepted the Turfgrass Manager's position at Peninsula CC 
in San Mateo. Marvin was the Superintendent at Meadowlark GC in Hunington 
Beach. He is succeeding his brother Carl who went down to work for Land-
mark in Palm Springs0 

JODY PICCONI has left Riverside GC in Coyote to be the Superintendent at 
Meadowlark in Hunnington Beach0 

CLIFF ROURKE is the new Superintendent at Riverside GC in Coyote. Cliff was 
the Assistant for Ken Sakai at Franklin Canyon. 

ALLAN MOOSER has accepted the Superintendent position at Visalia GC. Allan 
was the Superintendent at San Luis Obispo CC. 

JIM WALSH is the new Superintendent at Moffett Field GC. Jim was at Hidden 
Valley CC in Reno until late last year. 

WESTINGHOUSE recently closed escrow for the selling of Half Moon Bay Golf 
Links to a group of local investors. Both Tom Pacheco and Ron Taborski 
are working for the new owners. 

ADVANCED DRAINAGE SYSTEMS (ADS) 
Walt Bray - 6917 Flintwood Way 
Sacramento 95831 

L & S STAKES INC 
1098 Alta Avenue 
Mountain View 94043 

BRAMAN PIPE & SUPPLY CO 
1525 Walsh Ave 
Santa Clara 95050 

WEST0R0 DISTRIBUTION, INC 
2438 Radley Ct 
Hayward 94545 

BROWN SAND, INC 
874 East Woodward Avenue 
Manteca 95336 

WILBUR-ELLIS - Lindsay Jennison 
P. 0. Box 568 
Salinas 93902 

J. R. SIMPLOT COMPANY 
P. 0. Box 198 
Lathrop 95350 

HYDRO ENGINEERING - Adrian Bertens 
Box 505 Phone 415 837-1892 
Danville 94526 



HOST SUPERINTENDENT 

MIKE CLARK, CGCS has been Superintendent at Oak-
mont CC for 21 years, and has been a Certified 
Golf Course Superintendent for 12 years. He has 
been a member of GCSAA for 20 years, was the 
President of the Golf Course Superintendents 
Association of Northern California in 1975 and 
this past year. Mike is married, has 2 teenage 
children, and enjoys golf, skiing, and tennis0 

OAKMONT was begun and is privately owned by Mr. 
and MrSo HeN0 Berger in 1963. It currently is 
about 75% completed with about 3700 residents. 
Both the West and East Courses were designed by 
Ted Robinson. The West Course was built in 1964, 
is a par 72 and is about 6700 yards from the blue 
tees. The East Course was completed in 1979 and 
is an excellent executive course at par 63 and 
approximately 4500 yards long. 

The Nominating Committee, with John Grant as Chairman, Bob Cox, Bill Nigh, 
and Steve Carlton, CGCS present the following slate of candidates: 
PRESIDENT: KEN SAKAI, CGCS - BOB FORD, CGCS 

KENNETH A0 SAKAI, CGCS - Franklin Canyon Golf Course 
Ken joined the Golf Course Superintendent's Association of Northern Calif-
ornia in 1972 and became a Class A in 1978. He joined the GCSAA in 1978 
and became Certified in 1981. He was elected to our Board of Directors in 
1979 and held all offices, becoming President in 1982 and served this last 
year as Vice-President. He would like to see an active involvement of the 
entire membership and encourage participation in our professional affairs, 
both locally and nationally. 

ROBERT H. FORD, CGCS - Los Altos Golf and Country Club 
Bob started his career in Oregon in 1962. In 1967 he decided to go back 
to college to study agronomy at Mt. San Antonio College, in Walnut, CA. 
While attending school, Bob worked at Pamona National and South Hills CC. 
In August of 1969 Bob became the Superintendent at South Hills CC and in 
1972 at Almaden CC. After a 2 year stint at McNary in Salem, Oregon Bob 
came to Los Altos in April of 1981. He has been a Past President, Vice-
President twice, Sec./Treas. twice, Newsletter Editor, and Membership chair-
man. Bob received the Turfgrass Excellance in 77 and Superintendent of the 
year in 83. His goals - to keep the Superintendents Association moving 
forward. 

Michael R. Clark, CGCS 



VICE-PRESIDENT: STAN BURGESS, CGCS - ALLAN SCHLOTHAUER 

STANLEY BURGESS, CGCS - Richmond Country Club 
Stan grew up in the Chico area and spent his childhood years farming. 
He attended Chico State, Yuba College and Merritt College majoring in 
Ornamental Horticulture. His Superintendents jobs have been with Wilcox 
Oaks GC, Red Bluff in 1969; Claremont CC, Oakland in 1972; and Richmond 
CC in 1981, Stan was the Secretary/Treasurer and Membership Chairman 
this past year. He feels that progress has been made in the Golf Course 
Superintendent's Association of Northern California and that we can make 
more and strive for professionalism. 

ALLAN SCHLOTHAUER - The Villages Golf 6c Country Club 
A1 has been at The Villages for 7 years, being the Superintendent for 
3% years. Prior to that he was the Assistant at Almaden CC for 4 years. 
A1 has been Secretary/Treasurer and is currently a Director for the 
Association,, Al is also the editor of Thru the Green. The last 2 years 
on the Board have been a rewarding experience. You must make a commit-
ment to yourself and to your fellow members. I will continue to work 
for the growth, and change if needed, in our Association. The coming 
year will be our busiest, with the National in San Fransisco; and with 
out a doubt our bestl 

SECRETARY/TREASURER: SAM SINGH, CGCS - STEVE CARLTON, CGCS 

SANTOKH "SAM" SINGH, CGCS - Mountain Shadows GC 
Sam has been at Mt. Shadows GC, Rohnert Park, since 1968, which is a 36 
hole public course. He has done all the construction phases, including 
an automatic irrigation system. He has been in golf since 1960 and a 
golf course superintendent since 1963. He wishes to get all superinten-
dents involved in the education program and have the ultimate goal of 
all becoming Certified. 

STEPHEN L. CARLTON, CGCS 
Steve started his golf course career as a greenskeeper at Pebble Beach 
Golf Links in 1971. He went to work as the Assistant at Almaden CC in 
1973 and got his first Superintendents job at Carmel Valley G & CC in 
1974. He has worked at Pomona National GC and Los Coyotes CC in Southern 
California, and did golf course construction work at Carmel Valley Ranch 
and La Quinta Hotel GC. He most recently has been at San Jose CC. 
Steve is very active in the Northern California Turfgrass Council and 
has been the Program chaiman for the past two years. Steve would like 
to see more local involvement and growth, with higher educational and 
research programs. 



DIRECTORS: RICH LAVINE, CGCS - JIM ROSS - RICH SCHOLES - PAUL DIAS 

RICHARD J. LAVINE, CGCS - Marin Country Club 
Rich has been Superintendent at Marin CC since 1982 and was previously 
Superintendent at Castlewood CC for 3 years0 He has been Vice President 
of the Northern California Turfgrass Council, a member of the Board of 
Directors of the Golf Course Superintendent's Association of Northern 
California, and has a degree in Horticulture and Park Administration from 
Cal Poly, Pomona. Rich states "The Association is fiscally sound, and 
professionally we have gained the respect of our allied Associations. I 
am proud to have served on the Board of Directors and believe we can con-
tinue our upward growths" 

JAMES D. ROSS - Santa Teresa Golf Course 
Jim has been Superintendent at Santa Teresa GC for 3^ years and previously 
at the Villages G 6c CC for 14 years 0 Jim is married, has 3 children, 2 
grand children and enjoys golf and fishing,, He was President of the Golf 
Course Superintendent's Association of Northern California in 1973 and 
1981, is active in the State Association and National Association(having 
been named to 3 committees), and was voted Superintendent of the Year in 
1984. Jim feels we need more new and active members and need all the input 
and support of the membership to further advance the Association and our 
future needs. He would like to see better educational programs, new 
meeting places and upgrading of our professionalism which then can be 
utilized to upgrade Superintendent's salaries and benefits to go along 
with our professionalism. Jim states, "I will represent the individual 
member and membership as a whole. I believe in our Association and pro-
fessionalism, so let's work and learn together to keep our Association 
growing." 

RICH SCHOLES - Rancho Murieta Country Club 
Rich is the Superintendent at Rancho Murieta CC. Prior to that, Rich was 
the Superintendent for 9 years at Tualatin CC, in Portland, Oregon. He 
has been a Director for the Northwest Turfgrass Association and is a past 
President of the Oregon Superintendent's Golf Association. That same 
Association honored Rich as Superintendent of the Year. He began his 
career at Jerome CC in Idaho and graduated from Oregon State with a degree 
in agronomy. Rich's goals are to offer more educational opportunities 
and increase our professional stature0 

PAUL DIAS - City of Palo Alto 
Paul has been the Superintendent at the city of Palo Alto for the past 3 
years. He is responsible for the golf course, range, and the golf pro and 
restaurant contracts. Paul was previously at Saratoga CC for 12 years. 
Paul graduated from San Jose St. majoring in Business Finance and Industrial 
Management0 His goal is an open line between the members and the Board. 



GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION 
OF NORTHERN CALIFORNIA 

Proxy for 1985 Annual Meeting of eligible voting members! 

I the undersigned acknowledge the receipt of the notice of the Annual 
meeting to be held April 9, 1985 at Oakmont Country Club, Santa Rosa, Calif-
ornia and I hereby appoint as my 
proxy with full authority to cast my vote in accordance with my desires as 
I have indicated below: 

PRESIDENT VICE-PRESIDENT SECRETARY/TREASURER 
Ken Sakai, CGCS Stan Burgess, CGCS Sam Singh, CGCS 
Robert Ford, CGCS A1 Schlothauer Steve Carlton, CGCS 

DIRECTORS(Vote for two only) 
Rich Lavine, CGCS Rich Scholes 
Jim Ross Paul Dias 

To be a valid proxy, must be completed in ink and the designee must be a 
voting member. 

Any voting member who executes and delivers such proxy has the right to re-
voke it anytime before it is exercised by filing with the Secretary of the 
Board of Directors, Stan Burgess, an instrument revoking it on a duly ex-
ecuted proxy bearing a later date. It may also be revoked by attendance at 
the meeting and decision to vote in person. Subject to revocation all votes 
represented by a properly executed proxy received in time for the meeting 
will be voted by the proxy holders in accordance with the instruction on the 
proxy. 
DATE SIGNATURE 

CLASS__ PRINTED 

If the Proxy is not completed correctly it will be voided and not accepted. 
Vote for one only for President, Vice-President, and Secretary/Treasurer. 
Vote for two candidates for Director. The Proxy is good only for the slate 
of candidates shown. In case of a runoff or tie, the Proxy is only good if 
candidate voted for is involved. Nominations from the floor will "not" 
entitle Proxy bearer to vote with Proxy. It is only good for the slate above. 
If you have Proxy's, please come a little earlier to check them in. 

COME AND VOTE!! 



SWEATERS: GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION OF NORTHERN CALIFORNIA 

BEN HOGAN pullover sweater with embroidery over heart. 

SIZES include: S, M, L, XL, XXL 
* Not available in XXL 

COLORS: Black*, Light Blue, Navy, Hunter Green*, Maize (yellow)*, 
Camel, and Chocolate. 

PRICE: $30.00 including tax 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: John Fite, Pro Shop 

SEND TO: Randy Gai 
CLAREMONT COUNTRY CLUB 
5295 Broadway Terrace 
Oakland, Calif. 94618 

NAIAD COMPANY - Don Scott 
7531 Homewood Court 
Pleasanton 94566 

PACIFIC SOD - Bill Tavener 
call me at 408 226-6586 
to order call 800 692-8690 

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA GOLF ASSOC. 
P. 0. Box NCGA 
Pebble Beach 93953 

PASALICH TRUCKING 707 878-2727 
Dillon Beach Sand-Rock-Gravel 
Dillon Beach 94929 

P. E. 01 HAIR & COMPANY 
1333 Old Oakland Road 
San Jose 95112 

PLANT GR0 CORPORATION 
P. 0. Box 703 
San Jose 95106 

* Many thanks to Tom Unruh, his staff, and Del Paso Country Club for hosting 
our March meeting. From the sounds of things, everyone really enjoyed 
a great golf course. Thanks again Tom. 

* Also a big thank you to Sam Singh, CGCS for his fine program on the 
GCSAA Certification program. It was received well, and from what I seen 
many GCSAA Applications were handed out. Thanks again Sam. 



Coldwell Lawn Mowers 
Hand, Horse and Motor 

Coldwell's Motor Lawn Mowers 
Will do the work of three horse 

lawn mowers—and do it better 

They will mow up 20 per cent grades. Ij They leave 

no hoof-prints as horses do. fjjThey will roll the lawn 

smoothly. tj They do away with the expense of two 

men and three horses. They are of no expense 

when not in use. <jj They are simple to operate and 

economical. CJ They are a necessity on every large lawn 

Catalogue sent on request 

Manufactured by 

Coldwell Lawn Mower Co. 
Newburgh, N . Y. 

Compliments of Randy Gai. If you remember this ad, don't tell anyone, you 
will be dating yourself - 1912. 



"You didn't lose it in the sun . . . you lost it in the pond. " 

PUMP REPAIR SERVICE CO 
San Francisco, CA 
415 467-2150 

RAIN BIRD - Phil Vangene 
6380 Benner Ct 
Pleasanton 94566 

SCOTTS PROTURF 
3785 Vista Drive 
Soquel 95073 

SHELTON TRANSFER SERVICE, INC. 
Sand Gravel & Top Dressing 
1996 Oakland Rd, San Jose 95131 

WESTERN FARM SERVICE 
Fertilizers & Pesticides 
38 Beta Ct, Ste B8, San Raron 

WESTERN LAWN EQUIPMENT COMPANY 
50 Edwards Court 
Burlingame 94010 


